
 

TELFORD & WREKIN COUNCIL (NAIRD LANE, TELFORD) (PROHIBITION OF MOTOR 
VEHICLES) TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2022 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Borough of Telford & Wrekin (hereinafter referred to as “the 
Council”) proposed to make an Order under Sections 1, 2 and 4, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 
1984 (“the Act”) and of all other enabling powers and after consultation with the chief officer of police 
in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 to the Act, hereby make the following order. 
The effect of the Order will be to introduce a prohibition of driving of motor vehicles the following 
lengths of roads described in the Schedule to this order. 
Schedule 
Prohibition of Motor Vehicles 

 

Column 1 Column 2 

Item No. Length of Road 

1) NAIRD LANE From the administrative boundary in a north-
easterly direction to the junction with the 
Nedge Hill car park. 

2) NAIRD LANE TO 
SHROPSHIRE BOUNDARY 
 

From a point 33 metres east of its junction 
with Eliot Close in an easterly direction to the 
administrative boundary. 

 
A copy of the proposed Order and Order Plan, and of the Council’s statement of reasons for 
proposing to make the Order may be inspected from 9am to 4pm Monday to Friday at Telford & 
Wrekin Council, Addenbrooke House, Ironmasters Way, Telford, TF3 4NT. Alternatively you may 
examine the proposals online at www.telford.gov.uk/tro 
If you wish to object to the proposed Order, you should do so in writing setting out the grounds for 
your objection and sending it by 14/09/2022 to:-Telford & Wrekin Council, Highways, Transport & 
Engineering, Addenbrooke House, Telford, TF3 4NT or traffic.schemes@telford.gov.uk 

The purpose of the proposed Order is to remove motor vehicles from this length of road and give 
priority to both pedestrians and cyclists. 
Anthea Lowe, Associate, Director: Policy & Governance – 17/08/2022 
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